

33 New Montgomery Street Suite 290 San Francisco California 94105

> T 415.834.3800 F 415.834.1044

www.friedmanspring.com

Ruth Stoner Muzzin rmuzzin@friedmanspring.com DD 415.834.3818

July 14, 2015

By E-Mail & First Class Mail

andrew.barnsdale@cpuc.ca.gov; MPWSP-EIR@esassoc.com

Andrew Barnsdale
Energy Division
California Public Utilities Commission
c/o Environmental Science Associates
550 Kearny Street, Suite 800
San Francisco, CA 94108

Re:

A.12-04-019 – Presentation from May 19, 2015 Groundwater Workshop for the Monterey Peninsula Water Supply Project

Dear Mr. Barnsdale:

This letter reiterates previous verbal requests made by me on behalf of Marina Coast Water District ("MCWD") in relation to the above-captioned matter.

During the May 19, 2015 groundwater modeling workshop, I requested that Energy Division provide to the parties the visual presentation materials (Powerpoint file) generated by GeoScience for the workshop, since a portion of the material in the presentation had not been previously released, whether in the groundwater modeling appendix to the Draft Environmental Impact Report or otherwise. As I recall, you agreed on May 19, 2015 that you would look into making the file available. On June 12, 2015 when we spoke in person again at the Commission's offices, you acknowledged that the requested presentation materials had not yet been provided and you agreed to provide them to us.

Unless I am mistaken, MCWD has not yet received that groundwater modeling Powerpoint file, nor has it been released to the parties. Please provide the file at your earliest convenience. Thank you.

Sincerely

Ruth Stoner Muzzin

cc (via email):

Mary Jo Borak, Energy Division

Eric Zigas, ESA

Mark Fogelman, Esq.